#### **KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE IN THE SUN**

With the hot and sunny weather forecast to continue it is important that your child is well-protected from the sun which is very strong at this time of year.

Please apply a High Factor (at least 30 SPF) Sun Cream to the parts of your child's body that may be exposed to the sun during the school day e.g. face, back of their necks, arms, legs and upper chest before they come to school.

Please do not send sun cream into school with your child for them to apply themselves.

Some children are allergic to different brands of sun cream and we have had instances recently where a child has brought sun cream into school and then shared it with other children which poses a risk.

If properly applied the sun cream will provide protection throughout the day and should not need to be reapplied. However, if you feel it necessary, you may come to school during the school day to re-apply sun cream to your child.

Providing a hat, especially one that covers the face and neck is also recommended, and please send a sugar-free drink (water is best) into school with your child that they can drink during the course of the day to prevent dehydration.

### **SUMMER FAIR TOMBOLA:**

The Summer Fair takes place after school on Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> July. **Wednesday will be a non-uniform day for children who bring an item for the tombola.** In particular, chocolates and bottles are being requested by Mrs Bolton for the Tombola.

Any glass bottles and especially those containing alcohol such as wine should be brought to school by an adult and handed in at the school office.

## **MOBILE PHONES**

If your child has a good reason to bring a mobile telephone to school, they should hand it in at the school office for safe-keeping during the day before collecting it at 3.15 p.m.

Children must not keep their mobile telephones on their person or in their coats or bags.

### **RESIDENTIAL VISIT:**

Parents' Information Booklets and the Medical and Consent Form have been sent home with the children going on this year's visit. Please check with your child and contact the school office if your child has not brought it home. Copies of the documents will also be available on the Home Page of the school website.

Continued on next page......

## **END OF YEAR CONCERTS**

This year's End of Year Concerts will take place at the following times;

```
Y5 AND Y6 – 2 p.m. and 7 p.m. on Thursday 12<sup>th</sup> July Y3 AND Y4 – 2p.m. and 7 p.m. on Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> July Y1 AND Y2 – 2 p.m. and 7 p.m. on Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> July
```

Ticketing arrangements will be sent home separately for each of the concerts. As the evening performances, especially those in Key Stage 2, take longer than the afternoon performances due to the presentation of awards, please try to bring preschool age children to the afternoon performances rather than the evening performances if at all possible.

If pre-school age children are brought to the evening performances out of respect to others, please ensure that the enjoyment of other parents is not affected.

Entry to all concerts will be strictly ticket-only. There will be no admission without a ticket.

# **END OF YEAR REPORTS:**

These have been sent home today with your child. If there is anything on the report that you do not understand, please contact the school office from Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> July to make an appointment to see you child's teacher to discuss it. Teachers will be available after school on Monday 9<sup>th</sup> July for this purpose and they will send home the time that they will be available to meet with you. Please note this evening is to discuss specific aspects of the report and is not a Formal Parents' Evening. Therefore your child's books will not be available.

Parents of children in Mrs Farina's class have been made aware of the arrangements for the end of year report for their child by separate letter.

CLASS ATTENDANCE COMPETITION				
1 <sup>st</sup> Place	CLASS RECEPTION R	99.4%		
2 <sup>nd</sup> Place	CLASS 5S	98.6%		
3 <sup>rd</sup> Place	CLASS RECEPTION L	97.8%		
This week's Overall School Attendance Rate >>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>		94.7%		
The Attendance Rate since the Start of the School Year >>>>>		95.9%		